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Primary 2 Newsletter 


Welcome to the Primary 2 newsletter!  Here you will find information about what is going on in Primary 2 this term. We are both incredibly impressed with how well Primary 2 have adapted to being back at school after such a long time at home. They should all be very proud of themselves!





We have been focussing on our daily routine. Primary 2 have been fantastic at demonstrating safety, through washing their hands. We have been discussing the school expectations and what it means to be ‘Ready, Respectful and Safe’.





Health and Wellbeing


We have been exploring our emotions through the film ‘Inside Out’. After such a long time at home it has been critical to consider our feelings. We have discussed different strategies to cope with our emotions, but also considered who can support us. 





Topic


We have been learning about The Garden as our topic to begin the school year. We have investigated what plants need to grow, whilst also successfully planting cress seeds. Whilst learning about different parts of plants we all created our very own sunflowers using different materials. You can see them in our classroom window.  We hope you agree that they look excellent.  





Literacy


We have been developing our understanding of individual sounds and digraphs. We plan to spend a lot of time working on blending and sounding out words.  This term we have been studying ‘The Hodgeheg’ as our class novel. We plan to study ‘The Owl Who Was Afraid of the Dark’ soon, with lots of links in our Literacy tasks.  Soon we will be issuing reading books to be used in class. Some additional resources, for example, extended stories or tasks may be provided to further the reading experience.  Our writing will include many different genres this year.  We have already written reports, poems, instructions and stories and we hope to build on this in Term 2.  Each time we write we will be checking our work for capital letters, full stops, finger spaces and tricky words.  We have also started to practise cursive writing.  This is tricky to begin with but is very valuable in the long run!   




















Numeracy and Maths


In class we have been focussing on number patterns and 2D shapes. We have enjoyed creating artwork with 2D shapes. This term, there will be a focus on information and data handling.  We will collect, organise and display data.  We will create simple tables, bar graphs and diagrams.  We will also try some problem solving.  We will be using patterns, pictures, diagrams and drawings to record our ideas.  We will also learn to ‘Act out a Situation’ to help expand our knowledge of problem solving strategies.  We will continue with number sequences to 50, adding and subtracting and multiplying and dividing within 50. 





Wider Achievements


If your child has accomplished any new achievements outside school please encourage them to let us know!  





PE Days in Primary 2


Our PE days are Monday/Wednesday (P2a) and Wednesday/Thursday (P2b). 


     








Mr Simkin and Miss Maxwell























